
February 12, 2023 

Nicole and Eric, 

Below and attached is in response to the following section of your letter dated January 29, 
2023:  

For reference, below is a copy of the data provided on page 22 of the twenty-three page Data 
Analysis of Butler County Nov 3 2020 Election presented at the Butler County Board of 
Elections Meeting Oct 10 2022. 

The source of your “(Incorrect) Data From Report” columns highlighted above in dark grey is 
directly from the Secretary of State’s Official Results as shown on the Secretary of State’s 
own website. You can confirm this by following the steps below: 

• Frank LaRose Ohio Secretary of State government website www.ohiosos.gov

• Elections & Voting 

• Election Results and Data

• 2008 Official Results

• Precinct Level Results (XLS) Official Amended Results: November 4, 2008
  The precinct level results for the November 4, 2008 general election were provided by
  county boards of elections. Please contact the appropriate county board of elections   

             with any questions regarding a particular county’s official canvass results.

• Download the Precinct Level Results Official Amended Results, add a Voter 
Turnout % column and sort by Voter Turnout %



Please advise the source of your “Data from Official Record” that does not match the 
Official Results posted by Ohio Secretary of State.

Why don’t the results of both Official Results/Official Record match?

Since the data provided from the Secretary of State’s Official Results do not match 
your Official Record, whose data is actually OFFICIAL?

Correct me if I am wrong, but It is my understanding each county provides voting 
results to the Secretary of State, and the Secretary of State is in control of the Official 
Results. 

When there is a discrepancy in Official Results/Official Records as in this case, whose 
results are used to determine the outcome of an election? 

The Secretary of State Official Results reported 102 precincts in Ohio with over 100% 
Voter Turnout in the November 2008 election, which was over SIXTY THOUSAND 
(60,133) MORE BALLOTS COUNTED in these precincts THAN WERE 
REGISTERED VOTERS. 

While we may never know how this situation affected the results of elections in the 
November 2008 election, the sheer number of potential illegitimate votes indicates it 
could be a very real possibility. 

It is situations like this that cause citizens in Butler County and across all of Ohio to be
very concerned about Election Integrity in our counties and state. Your thorough 
investigation and response to each item in the red font above is requested and very 
much appreciated. 

It is our sincere hope that Butler County Board of Elections will continue to assist the 
efforts of volunteer citizens concerned with Election Integrity in Butler County and 
Ohio so situations similar to 2008 in which over 60,000 more votes were counted than 
were registered voters NEVER EVER HAPPENS AGAIN IN FUTURE OHIO ELECTIONS.

Best Regards,
Gail 

 






